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  IN REPLY
REFER TO:
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ENV-6.00

To: Interested Parties

From: Roger K. Patterson
Regional Director

Subject: Final Environmental Impact Statement and Planning Report for the
American River Water Resources Investigation

The Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation) has completed the Final Environmental
Impact Statement (FEIS) and Planning Report for the American River Water
Resources Investigation (ARWRI).

Reclamation and the Sacramento Metropolitan Water Authority (SMWA) prepared a
joint draft environmental impact report/environmental impact statement
(DEIR/DEIS) for the ARWRI in February 1996.  SMWA has decided not to prepare a
Final Environmental Impact Report at this time pursuant to the California
Environmental Quality Act.

The purpose of the ARWRI was to develop a water management program to meet the
future water needs of the region through the year 2030. The FEIS describes the
environmental effects of three alternatives, including a no-action alternative.
The SMWA and Reclamation identified alternatives that will provide for the
water supply needs of California’s Central Valley from the Bear and Feather
rivers on the north to the Stanislaus River on the south, and from the
Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta on the west to the foothills of the Sierra Nevada
mountain range.  Two basic alternative plans were developed - conjunctive use
and Auburn Dam.  Many components are shared between the alternatives, and
sizing may vary according to which alternative is selected.  The DEIR/DEIS
analyzed the impacts of these alternatives at a program level of detail and
will serve as the umbrella document for future site-specific environmental
documents.

Reclamation is not proposing to initiate any Federal action to meet the local
area’s needs.  Reclamation will, as appropriate, cooperate with local agencies
as specific water management activities with applicable statutes, including the
National Environmental Policy Act and the Endangered Species Act, where
applicable.

The FEIS incorporates the DEIR/DEIS by reference and includes all comments
received on the DEIR/DEIS and responses to those comments.  No decision will be
made on the proposed action until 30 days after release of the FEIS.  After the
30-day waiting period, Reclamation will complete a Record of Decision which
states the action that will be implemented and will discuss all factors leading
to the decision.
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